
 

 

 *******October 27, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, October 27, 2021.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Amy Allison, Planning and Zoning Deputy Director; John Richmeier, 

Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: Joe Herring, John Matthews, Dennis Taylor, Jeff Dusselier 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

John Matthews commented on an agenda item. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry presented a request for gravel on a driveway to a cemetery located in Easton Township. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson clarified the Township will pay for the gravel, they are just asking for the 

delivery of the gravel. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Stieben that the 

County Shop deliver gravel on request to a township abandoned cemetery. 

                          Motion passed, 3-2 Commissioners Mike Smith and Doug Smith voted nay. 

 

David Van Parys presented a request from the Leavenworth Rotary Club waiving fees at the Transfer 

Station for yard waste from 7 homes they are cleaning up for residents that are unable to do themselves. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to waive 

the Transfer Station fees for the Rotary Club for Saturday cleanup. 

                           Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith mentioned a request received from the Leavenworth Historical Society for a 

letter of support for a grant. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith encouraged everyone to look at the breakdown of their tax bill and see what the 

County gets and see what the school districts get. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith mentioned a comment from the Planning Commission indicating the County 

Commissioners are requiring a detailed plan from the applicant on rezones.   He indicated he didn’t know 

if that is what the Commission wanted. 

 

Mr. Van Parys indicated a meeting will be held this afternoon with the Planning Commission to go over 

the roles of the Planning Commission members. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson inquired if a mailer from the BOCC could go out with tax statements about 

LAVTR and demand transfers. 

 

Mr. Van Parys reported the County Clerk and Treasurer are working on tax statements to prepare for mailing 

and believes there would not be sufficient time to prepare a mailer. 

 



 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, October 27, 2021 as presented. 

                         Motion passed, 5-0.   

 

Amy Allison presented Resolution 2021-48, a request for a special use permit for a boat storage facility 

located at 15829 174th St. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to approve 

Resolution 2021-48, a special use permit for boat storage facility for Dusselier Boat Storage located at 

15829 174th St. 

                         Motion passed, 3-2 Commissioners Kaaz and Mike Smith voted nay. 

 

Commissioner Stieben indicated he is holding a town hall meeting tomorrow evening at the Annex. 

 

Commissioners Kaaz and Doug Smith attended the Juvenile Advisory Board Meeting via Zoom.   

 

Commissioner Doug Smith participated in the MARC meeting and will attend the Basehor City Council 

meeting and the Fairmount Township meeting. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz attended the Leavenworth City Commission meeting last night. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to adjourn. 

  Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:36 a.m. 



 

 

 *******October 27, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, October 27, 2021.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Bill Noll, 

Infrastructure and Construction Services; Amy Allison, Planning and Zoning Deputy Director; John 

Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: Joe Herring, Dennis Taylor, John Matthews 

 

A work session was held to discuss Access Management, the plat submittal process and the Comprehensive 

Plan. 

 

The Board ended the work session at 11:58  a.m. 


